CHAPTER  X.
THE  IRISH FREE  STATE
it could serve no useful purpose to recapitulate here
the series of events by which the Free State came into
being, nor the actual happenings of the time since
December 1921. I have traced these things elsewhere.
Here, it should suffice to explain the conditions and
limitations under which that part of the Irish' people
which is included in the Twenty-six Counties has begun
its career as an independent self-governing community,
a member of the British commonwealth of free-nations.
From the beginning of the European war to 'the
establishment of the Provisional Government under
Michael Collins in February 1922, Ireland was increas-
ingly controlled by underground associations, which
were linked with one definitely secret society. The
main nucleus of these organisations lay in- the Irish
Volunteers, founded in October 1913 as an opposition
to the Ulster Volunteer Force. The Volunteers were
a perfectly open organisation : and from April 1914
onwards they had the public support of Redmond
and the whole constitutional party. Six weeks after
the outbreak of war, they split, the bulk of them
supporting Redmond's course of action. About thirty
thousand, according to figures supplied by the British
Government, from this body joined the British army.
The section which definitely broke away from Redmond,
led by Patrick Pearse, Professor MacNeill, and others,
numbered about 12,000. But this included the most
active members of the organisation left in Ireland:
the pick of Redmond's following had gone to the Euro-
pean war,
Sinn Fein, an open organisation, political, not
military, supported this section, who retained the
name of the Irish Volunteers; those who adhered to
Redmond calling themselves the National Volunteers.
But there was also very ardent support given to the
Irish Volunteers by the I.R.B. (Irish • Republican
Brotherhood) or Fenian organisation, which ^was a
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